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The Fort Lauderdale Police Department has complete faith in the federal 
investigation which, to our knowledge, has not generated criminal charges against 
any employees of the Department.   
 
Furthermore, the Fort Lauderdale Police Department’s Office of Internal Affairs 
conducted an administrative investigation, inclusive of all the information available to 
the Department at the time, to determine if any employees violated Department 
policy. Numerous employees were found to have violated policy and appropriate 
corrective action was taken.  That investigation was then submitted to the Broward 
State Attorney's Office for their independent review. Their review resulted in no 
criminal charges being levied against any employee of the Fort Lauderdale 
Police Department.   
 
Obviously, if any specific allegations of criminal or administrative misconduct, that 
we were previously unaware of, are brought to the attention of the Department, a 
thorough and objective investigation will commence. 
 
 
 

### 


